
State of Wisconsin 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 

 
NOTICE OF SUBMITTAL TO WISCONSIN LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL STAFF 

 
Rule Submittal Date 

 On September 16, 2014, the Department of Employee Trust Funds submitted a 
proposed rule to the Wisconsin Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse.  The 

statement of scope for this rule, SS 016-14, was approved by the Governor on 
February 26, 2014, published in Register No. 699, on March 14, 2014, and approved by 
ETF Secretary Robert Conlin on March 28, 2014. 

 
Subject Matter 

 The objective of this technical rule is to make technical updates to existing ETF 
rules, delete obsolete language in ETF rules, create consistency with provisions in 2013 
Wisconsin Act 20 related to rehired annuitants, and make other minor substantive 

changes. 
 
Public Hearing Required 

 A public hearing is required and will be held on October 27, 2014, at 1:00 p.m. in 
the downstairs Conference Room Mendota/GB at the offices of the Department of 

Employee Trust Funds, 801 West Badger Road, Madison, Wisconsin. 
 
The Department’s General Counsel is primarily responsible for this rule. 

 
Contact Information 

 David H. Nispel, General Counsel 
 Email:  david.nispel@etf.wi.gov  
 Telephone: (608) 264-6936 
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